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MAY 8 1995

May 1, 1995

R. C. M. Police Detachment
584 Carson Avenue
Quesnel, B. C. V2J 2BS

QUESNH_DETACHMENT
Attention Staff Sgt. C. Busson,

NCO i/c Quesnel Detachment
Dear Carl:

Community policing report

Ccity Council, at its April 24th regular
meeting, ratified a Committee recommendation of
endorsement of your update on the various community
policing programs in place now in Quesnel. This was a
great report and provides encouragement that a "erime
prevention” rather than a "crime-solving” attitude
is alive and well at your Detachment.

Please congratulate all the members of your
Group who have contributed to the success of these
programs, especially yourself and Constable Dhillon! We
look forward to your next report.

Sincerely yours,

ROBERT GRIVEL,
ADMINISTRATOR/CLERK

Cpr L0772
RG :mm ff0<é?
GA. PR -




